
Dear Parents/Carers, 

..and just like that another term has ended and I am amazed at all the
opportunities that have been on offer to our children.  
We saw another positive Family Jigsaw run by Mrs Smithson and Miss
Duignan. This programme, runs weekly for 6 weeks. It gives parents
the opportunity to explore some of the issues that can be challenging
for them as a family e.g. bedtime routines, positive behaviour,
communication and much more. Thank you to all those who gave
their time to give us feedback, some of which I’d like to share:

In addition to this, I shared in last terms newsletter that I would
reference the parent questionnaire. The comments from this were
very positive with 149 responses. We have a lot to celebrate in this
questionnaire, but rather than quote all the questions, which can be
found on the school website, I’d like to share a couple of responses: 

94% of parents feel that their child is happy at Calton; 
94% of parents feel their child is safe at Calton; 
95% of parents feel that we encourage good attendance and
punctuality. 
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“Absolutely loved

being a part of

Family Jigsaw”.

“We have alreadybegun following alot of the ideas at
home’,  

“Makes you think

about what you say,

and your actions, and

how this has a

positive and negative

impact on your child’, 

“Loved spending
more time with mychild’. 
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As always, we strive to improve with some parents referencing more
opportunities for their child, which brings me nicely back to my
opening line. Every class has now been part of a whole class
assembly and it is lovely to see so many of you attend to watch your
child/ren in action; year 4 attended their first residential; we have
had reading cafes, Calton’s got talent, bikeability for the older
children, K’nex Challenge, Enterprise week and Mini Medics for every
year group. Mini Medics is something I am passionate about and
want every child to have a good knowledge year on year of first aid.  

It is with tremendous sadness and regret that I have to inform you of
the death of Jane Brown, who was a teacher at Calton for many
years. Mrs Brown retired 4 years ago. Many of our parents,
particularly those of older children would have known Mrs Brown or
have been taught by her. Mrs Brown was a valued and very
experienced member of our school community and this is a real
shock to us all. Our thoughts are with Mrs Brown’s family at this
difficult time. 

And finally, as of September 24, Playgroup will be located in the
Primary School rather than in their own separate building. It will be
lovely to have an all-through school. As of the 1st August our age
range will also change from 4-11 to 2-11. All the staff members from
the playgroup will move over to the main Primary School and all
communication will come from the Primary School.  This is exciting
for Calton and the community and I can’t wait to have younger
children physically in the school building. Further information on
this notice can be found on our website and outside the school
building. We will be looking at our school signage changing to take
account of this. Please be reassured that our name will not change.
We will still be Calton Primary School. 
 
Have a lovely May half term, best wishes and as always, thank you
for your continued support for our school community.

Mrs Barker-Doe 



Housekeeping & Reminders

 Warmer Weather 
Suncream - With the warmer weather,
please can we ask that you apply sun cream
to child before they come to school. If you
are sending sun cream into school please
ensure this is clearly labelled.
Hats/Caps/Sunglasses - Where possible
please label these items.
Hayfever/Allergies - please follow the below
process for medication:

Pass the medication directly to either
the school office or your child‘s class
teacher. 
Send an email
toadmin@caltonprimary.co.uk
informing them of the medicine’s name,
required dosage and time it is needed.

We kindly request, that you NEVER leave
medication in your child’s school bag.

Absence Guidance
Sickness - If your child is absent from school
due to them being unwell, please can you
either phone or email school before 9:30am
to let us know.
Appointments - Where possible please try
to arrange dentist, doctor, and optician
appointments outside of the school day.
Where this is not possible, please ensure
you either phone or email school to let us
know in advance and if required order a
lunch option. 
Holiday Requests - If your child will be
absent from school due to a family event or
holiday, please ensure you complete the
‘Absence Request‘ from, which can be found
on the school website under the ‘Parent
Info‘ tab.

SCHOOL NOTICES & KEY DATES

Key Dates

24/05/24 - Last Day of term 5

03/06/24 - First day of term 6
05/06/24 - Year 3 Cheltenham Science
Festival
07/06/24 - CFA Non Uniform Day
12/06/24 - Reception St Augustines
Farm
21/06/24 - Year 6 Sublime Science Day 
27/06/24 - Class Photos 
02/07/24 - Years 1 & 2 Cotswold Wildlife
Park
03/07/24 - Calton Bake Off
03/07/24 - School Summer Fayre
11/07/24 - Sports Day
11/07/24 - School Disco
12/07/24 - Rock Steady Parent Concert.
17/07/24 - Year 6 Production
18/07/24 - Soak the Teacher
18/07/24 - Year 6 Water Fight
19/07/24 - Last Day of term 6
22/07/24 - INSET Day (School closed to
children).

2024/25 Academic Year 

02/09/24 - INSET Day (School closed to
children).
03﻿/09/24 - INSET Day (School closed to
children).
04/09/24 - First day of Term 1
16/09/24 - Year 6 Residential

Parent Pay
Please remember to regularly check your

child‘s Parent Pay account for dinners
and educational trips. 

The new Spring/Summer Menu can be
found of the School website.

Hot dinners cost £2.54 per day.



CALTON PLAYGROUP

This half term, the children have been sharing
the classic children’s story of “The Very Hungry
Caterpillar, by Eric Carle. We brought their
learning to life with a fantastic experience;
nurturing our very own caterpillars at
playgroup. The children were fascinated by the
changing life cycle and then watched as the
butterlies flew away in the playground last
week. 

 The Very Hungry Caterpillar 

“They used to be

tiny! Now they

are big!”

“Where have

the caterpillars

gone?”

“The butterflies
are eating
banana!”



“They needwater again. Ilike to drinkwater, too.”

Linking to our learning on life cycles,
each child planted a broad bean seed.
They watered them and watched them
grow taller and taller. 

We used rulers to look at different
numbers and have a go at measuring
our beanstalks. The children then
planted them outside and are patiently
waiting for the fruits of their labours!

In the meantime, they are making sure
that any snails are quickly spotted and
carefully moved away!

The children love the playdough, which
staff make freshly every week for them to
enjoy. We have experimented with
different colours and added sparkles too. 

The children benefit hugely from the
continual provision of playdough,
strengthening their hand muscles and
refining their fine motor skills such as
using rolling pins and scissors. 

We have also had fun with messy play,
combining playfoam with small world
people and animals to create a sensory
experiences for the children to explore. 

Life Cycles



We have explored the work of British-Nigerian artist, Yinka Shonibare, and
the children explored wax-resist painting. They looked carefully at the
colourful shapes and patterns in his work and loved some of the pieces. 

Expressive Arts & Design

We have been very lucky to have weekly
visits from “On the Ball” sports coaches;
who have been supporting the
children’s physical development with
planned sessions around skills such as
jumping and throwing with aim. 

The children’s favourite session was
when they went on a space ship to the
moon, and had to find all the space
gems. 

They loved having P.E lessons in the
school, just like the older children. 

Physical Development



Next Term

Next term, we will be focussing on the book,
“Martha Maps it Out” , by Leigh Hodgkinson.
We will be thinking about maps and journeys,
both real-life in our community; and also
imagining journeys around the world and into
space. We can’t wait to see where the
children take us!

We also have a wonderful experience planned
for the children: hatching ducklings and
thinking about how we need to look after
them.

Finally, we will be preparing our pre-schoolers
for their transition into reception class. We
have some visits planned to go over and meet
the teachers and find out more about
starting school. The reception teachers will
come to playgroup for story times. We will
also read books about starting school, and
continue to work hard on our independence
skills. 

Personal, Social & Emotional  

Within our personal, social and emotional
development curriculum, the children have been
thinking about their dreams and goals. They have
been sharing their thoughts on what they would
like to be when they grow up:

“A scientist, look at teeth”, Mila
“Bus driver, drive and pick everyone up.”
Cameron
“Teacher, because Jayden has Miss Jenkins”,
Anayah 
“Postal worker; they bring post to home”, Archie
“I want to be a doctor, because I want to make
everyone better”, Philip

Housekeeping
We have no spare socks
or trousers at playgroup –
if anyone has any that
they no longer need we
would be really grateful!

Now the weather is
getting warmer, please
ensure that you apply
sun cream to your child
before they arrive in the
morning, and pack a
labelled bottle in their
bag. 

Thank you. 



RECEPTION CLASS NEWS

And just like that we are half way through the Summer term! What a busy
term it has been. This term we have started our theme of Let’s Explore. We
came back after the Easter holidays to receive a very special delivery, chick
eggs! It was wonderful to have such a buzz in the classroom and we were
very excited. 

We have been talking lots. Talk is

vitally important as our

communication skills form the

foundation for everything else we

learn in school. 

We have continued to have our

chatty Mondays where we do

most of our learning through talk.

We are really good at working

with a talk partner.

Communication &

Language

Expressive Art &  
Design

We have LOVED performing in
our class assemblies. Thank you
so much everyone for coming
to watch us. 

It was great to share our
learning with you. We spent
time looking closely at the
chicks and we drew
observational drawings of the
chicks as well as painting and
collaging them. We also learnt
songs about chicks which we
hope you enjoyed hearing us
perform!



P
ho

ni
cs

 
We have been spending lots of time focusing on our writing skills. We
have been writing about anything and everything. We loved writing
about the chicks. We kept chick diaries and also talked about wrote
about what we noticed. 

We have written and drawn about our own pets or pets we would like
and we have made up our own pet riddles. We gave our friends clues to
guess which pet was hiding behind the flap. 

We had to think carefully about the vocabulary we could use. We have
also been writing about where we live, what we live near, who lives
with us and what we like about our homes.Li
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We have continued to work in our set
groups for RWI phonics. Lots of the
children know all of their Set 1
sounds which is fantastic. 

They are now working on the Set 2
sounds which are more special
friends. These are sounds that have 2
letters but make 1 sound. The RWI
groupings are tailored to what your
child needs.

In our PE sessions we have been focusing on dance. We
have thought carefully about matching movement to
music to come up with our own rainforest dance.

To begin with we worked on the growing forest where
we had to start off as small seeds and grow into large
trees. Then we moved on to explore the types of
animals you would find in the rainforest. We moved
like lions, elephants and snakes. We then took to the
skies and explore how to move like a bird. 

We also did some preparation ready for sports day. We
practised different races.

Physical Education



We follow the White Rose scheme for our Maths learning. We have
been working on the following units: To 20 and beyond, How many
now? And manipulate, compose and decompose. We have worked
lots on numbers up to 20 with a focus on their composition. For
example, we know that 12 is one ten and two ones. 

For our How many now? Unit we have been focusing on addition
and subtraction. We have begun to think about recording number
sentences using the appropriate symbols. For the unit of
manipulate, compose and decompose we have been manipulating
shapes, describing and exploring shapes and making shape
pictures.

M
at

he
m

at
ic

s

In PSED we have been learning about
relationships. We have focused on how to
make friends, how to solve friendship
problems if they occur, how to help others
feel part of a group, how to respect and treat
others, how to help ourselves and others
when we are upset or hurt and what makes a
good relationship.

Personal, Social, Emotional
Development



During our understanding the world
lessons we have looked closely at the
life cycle of a chick. We got to see if
happen in real life! 

We took responsibility for looking
after the chicks. We made class rules
to keep them safe and we made we
gave them food and water and we
cleaned out the brooder box. 

We also have been learning about
pets, what they need and how to look
after them. We spent time sorting
farm animals and pets. We also found
out all about the job of a vet. 

We have also looked at where we live
and explored simple maps.

Understanding the World

Next term we will be continuing with our theme of Let’s Explore. We will be
looking at bugs, planting seeds and going on our school trip to St Augstine’s
farm. Please could you ensure that permission is given via parent pay. Thank
you  
In Literacy we will be continuing with our phonics learning and continuing to
develop of reading and writing skills with a focus on writing a sentence with a
capital letter and full stop. In Mathematics we will be focusing on sharing and
grouping, even and odd numbers and patterns.

Next Term



 

YEAR 1 & 2 CLASS NEWS

We have had a brilliant start to our topic ‘Amazing Africa’ and thoroughly
enjoyed our African Experience morning, featuring art, a safari hunt, drumming
and dance! This term has also included a visit from a local PCSO during one of
our assemblies.

In English, we focused on the
story ‘Meerkat Mail” by Emily
Gravett. We enjoyed sharing
the story as a class and having
a visit from the main
character, Sunny the Meerkat.
We helped Sunny write letters
to his mob back in the
Kalahari Desert about
adventures he had been on
since arriving at Calton
Primary School.

We have now started to
explore a range of Tinga Tales
to inspire us to generate our
own ideas and to write our
own narratives about an
African animal.

We have enjoyed looking at
the stories ‘How the Lion got
its roar’ and ‘How the elephant
got its trunk’ and are looking
forward to sharing more with
our classes!
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Year 2

We have finished our work on fractions
finding a half, a quarter and a third of
shapes and numbers. We learnt about
unit fractions and non-unit fractions. We
also found three quarters and the
equivalence of 2 quarters and one half. 

We then worked on Time, revising o’clock,
the half hour and quarter hours. We then
learnt to tell the time to 5-minute
intervals, past the hour and to the hour.
We have also learnt about different
measures using centimetres and metres
for length and height. We have found out
about mass, weighing using grams and
kilograms. We have looked at the capacity
of containers and counted in litres and
millilitres.

Sc
ie
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e In our science lessons we have been learning about different habitats

linked to our topic Amazing Africa. We have been exploring the
features of rainforests, hot deserts, the Arctic, oceans, grasslands
and freshwater habitats. 

We have investigated the different animals that live in these habitats
and have been learning about how these animals have adapted to
suit these very different environments.

Mathematics
Year 1 

We finished our learning about
multiplication and division by
practising counting in twos, fives
and tens. 

We then moved on to learning
about fractions by recognising
groups of objects and quantities
split into halves and quarters. 

In new learning, we have been
exploring positional language
(forwards, backwards, left, right)
and have been investigating
quarter, half, three-quarter and
full turns when looking at
rotation.. 
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During PSHE lessons, we have been focusing on the theme
‘Relationships’. We have talked about the special relationships in our
lives and why they are important to us. We discussed the values we
feel are important in our families and how we can contribute to
making a happy home. 

We also learned about the strategies we can use to resolve conflicts
with our friends.



 

 
 

Religious Education
This term we have listened to Bible stories, for
example, Matthew the Tax Collector, and have given
simple accounts of what the Bible texts mean to
Christians. 

We have been learning about why forgiveness is
important and what happens if someone does or
does not forgive others. We have been thinking
about what peace means and how we can achieve it
by being kind, showing compassion and being
helpful.
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This term we have been creating sculptures using paper. We made

representations of line using paper shapes. We put several together to

create interesting images. We then used these skills to make a ‘Tree of

Life’ using paper that had been folded and rolled in different ways, and

with different colours. They were beautiful and showed some skill in

how they had been put together.



 

 

 

 

Physical Education

We have enjoyed learning
about human and physical
features within Gloucester
and comparing them to those
found in Nairobi, Kenya. 

This has included using the
atlases to locate the continent
of Africa, then finding Kenya.
We also found the Kalahari
Desert, Lake Victoria and
Mount Kenya.
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This term we have developed our skills in athletics.
We have timed ourselves against each other to see
how fast we can run. We have developed skills in
throwing underarm, overarm and chest passing. We
have also tried to be accurate, throwing bean bags
and quoits into hoops placed at different distances.

We have had great fun creating
digital music this term. This has
involved using Chrome Music
Lab, and having the opportunity
to digitally manipulate pitch,
tempo and rhythm. 

This is a program that can be
easily accessed at home; why not
ask us to show you what we can
do!

Computing

 
Next term we will continue our learning connected to Africa and we are looking
forward to our trip to the Cotswold Wildlife Park on 2nd July. We are also
hoping the weather will be kind to us for sports day!

Next Term



YEAR 3 & 4 CLASS NEWS

We have been learning all about the history of Gloucester as well as
significant people from our local area such as Robert Raikes, Simon Pegg, Lily
Allen, Alaistair Cook and Carol Francis. 

We also looked at some famous people from one of our twin citiies (Metz in
France), including Ginette Bedard, Jean-Jacques Aillagon and Bob Tahri. 
 

Food Tasting

As part of our Glorious Gloucester theme, we
compared Gloucester to our twin city Metz in
France. We looked at the different climates, sports
played and learnt some interesting facts.

We then tasted some foods from France, some
foods are familiar to us as we eat them here too.
We tried, croissants, French stick, Brie cheese and
quiche.

Some of us loved the food, others weren’t as keen.
 

Glorious Gloucester



 

Mathematics

 

Year 4

In year 4 the children have been
looking at decimals. They have been
looking at hundredths, tenths and
ones, comparing, ordering and
rounding decimals as well as halves
and quarters in decimals.
Year 4 have also moved on to
learning about money and time—
looking at solving problems with
money and using a 24 hour clock. 

Year 3 

Year 3 have been looking at money
and time this term. The children
have been investigating pounds,
pence and converting the two as well
as adding and subtracting money. 

Year 3 have also been telling the
time to 5 minutes, nearest minute
and using digital clocks. 

PSHE

Our unit of work in PSHE this
term has been called
‘Relationships’. We have
learned about the ‘solve it’
technique which is very
similar to how we resolve any
disagreements in school using
restorative practice. 

We have been looking at what
make s a good friend and how
to be STARS! We have also
been looking at how we
present ourselves as global
citizens and how to stay safe
online.

In PE this term we have continued to
develop our key skills including
throwing, catching, running etc.

We have also been looking at athletics
ready for sports day and
understanding what skills we need to
be able to play a game of cricket.

 So far, we have really enjoyed being
outside and testing our batting skills
whilst working as a team. 

Physical Education



 

 

 

Science

This term we have been looking electricity and building simple electrical

circuits. We have been using crocodile clips, wires, bulbs, batteries and

motors and are now able to identify a complete or incomplete circuit. We

have really enjoyed building our circuits and we have recently looked at

materials that are conductors or insulators. 

We were able to complete an experiment to test different materials and to

see whether they allowed electricity to pass through in order to allow the

light build to light up! 

In English this term we have been
looking at narrative writing, basing our
writing on the Little Matchstick Girl by
Hans Christian Anderson.

In our local area, we have the old
matchstick factory near the Quays,
which lots of us will pass by everyday!
We have also been looking at non-
chronological reports, fact-writing
about Gloucester and all of our local
attractions. 

English

Religious Education
This term we have been learning all about Judaism. We
have looked at lots of different festivals including Rosh
Hashanah, Yom Kippur and Passover. 

It is been really interesting to understand how different
religions celebrate certain festivals and comparing our
knowing of other religions to see what is similar and what
is different. 



 

 

Year 4 Residential

Wow! Year 4 children had an amazing time at residential this year.

Lots of us were extremely brave and tried so many new activities. We were

able to have a go at archery, climbing, abseiling, crate stacking,

paddleboarding, kata-kanuing, kayaking and much more! 

On the last night, we were very lucky that we could have a campfire and

play games with the JCA staff. We also had smores from the campfire which

we very much enjoyed! 

As we continue with our topic of Glorious Gloucester, we will be moving on
to looking at where food comes from and what fair trade means, our
changing bodies in PSHE and persuasive writing in English. In Maths, we
will be moving on to look at statistics, shape, position and direction. 

Next Term



 

On the last day of term before the Easter holidays, a group of
Year 6 children took part in a Mock Trial competition. This
involved schools from across Gloucester learning and acting out
the different roles in a criminal trial.

Some of the roles required the children to learn the background
of their character and the statement they had made to the
police to be questioned in the mock court room. This was
particularly challenging as the children did not know the
questions the other team's solicitors may ask.

All the roles were judged and given a score which were added to
create the whole school score. Calton received 109 points and
finished 3rd. This was an amazing achievement and showed
that the practice sessions with Mrs Day-Webb had paid off. The
children were confident and articulate and a credit to the
school. Well done everyone

Year 5 - Wilderness Explorers

YEAR 5 & 6 CLASS NEWS

Year 5 and 6 have been getting increasingly busy this term, with lots of new
experiences to take part in:

Children in Year 5 are enjoying Forest Explorers

sessions every week this term. They go out in our

lovely forest area come rain or shine, led by our

very own Mrs Smart, a qualified Forest School

instructor. 

The children frequently come back having had a

great time making discoveries, some of them

have even found fossils, which ties in with our

Science and English learning this term.
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Year 5 and 6 have had a great time learning about
different types of bridges and sustainable materials to
build these with. They have explored truss bridges and

the features of their construction. Children have
discovered how they distribute weight, what they look
like, and the components of their construction, as well

as their advantages and disadvantages. Finally, they
designed their own truss bridge and used spaghetti to

build it.

Year 6

Year 6 started the term with a unit on
Shape. This included measuring and
drawing angles - recalling angle facts
from previous years as well as
labelling the parts of a circle. 

Year 6 built on their knowledge of
angles from Year 5, to learn how to
calculate the area of a triangle and
how to calculate angles within a shape
with 4 or more sides. They also had
further practice at accurately drawing
an angle using a protractor. Later Year
6 moved onto a Geometry unit where
they revisited plotting and recording
co-ordinates and how to reflect or
translate a shape.

Mathematics
Year 5

During this term, we learnt new
concepts about decimals and
percentages, and we calculated the
perimeter and area of rectangles
and compound shapes. 

Finding perimeter and area of a
shape is quite important. For
example, let's say you are thinking
of fencing your yard. You will need to
measure the total distance around it
to buy the right amount of fencing.
That distance is the perimeter! And if
you are looking to plant some turf,
you will need to calculate its area by
multiplying the length and width.

This term, it was bridge building time! 

In groups, we put our learning into practice to
design and build a bridge, using cardboard, lolly
sticks and masking tape, along with any other
junk modelling resources the children brought in. 

There were some wonderful bridges built, with
many groups remembering the best shapes to
use in their structures.

Design Technology



 

This term, we have been learning about formal letter writing and

non-chronological reports. We shared the book ‘Our Planet, The One

Place We All Call Home’ which is also a Netflix documentary. We

paired the information in this book with facts and figures from the

Wildlife Index and wrote formal, persuasive letters to current Prime

Minister, Rishi Sunak asking him to take action regarding climate

change. Miss Kendrick has some very packed envelopes to send off!

Our non- chronological reports feature Charles Darwin or Mary

Anning, the children used various resources to research their chosen

subject and are currently writing up their reports. Our plan is to

make these reports into a book to be displayed in our school library

This term we have been linking with our
English work and our topic of ‘What a
Wonderful World’ by learning about
Habitats and Environments, Evolution and
Inheritance. 

We have built on our knowledge of Darwin
and his theory of Natural Selection and
learnt more about inherited traits and
adaptations creatures make based on their
environment.

Science
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Rock Steady
Some Year 5 children are taking part in the Rocksteady Music scheme, where
they get to learn an instrument and play as part of a band. The children love
these weekly sessions and are eager to come back and share about what
they have learnt. We are looking forward to their final performances!

PE this term has been all about practicing our core skills in

readiness for Sports Day. We have been working on sprinting,

long jump, triple jump and relay races, focusing on not

dropping those batons! We have also practiced our skipping skills and throwing and

catching. Summer term is also the time for rounders, the

children are looking forward to having some good rounders

games during our PE sessions..

Physical Education
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OPAL - OUTDOOR PLAY AND LEARNING

With the weather getting better, we have been having lotsof fun outside with the OPAL equipment. Many thanks tothose that have already donated items to us. 

We are lucky that we have access to a wonderful field for the children to run

around and explore at lunch.  They love having so much space to go wild! 

The slides are a favourite and down on our patch area they are learning the

skill of tree climbing. We have also introduced a pop-up games and fidget

area for those who would like a more relaxed playtime.  



The children

would love

donations of

these items,

please.



Quicksticks Hockey Results 

The start of the season began with the Championship tournament, where
after some nail-biting matches, Calton finished 3rd. This galvanised the
team so that they were even more determined when the league matches
began. 

At the point of writing, Calton has played 2 round-robin league matches
with the A team winning each match and the B team making huge
improvements on their first round of matches to either win or draw their
second round of matches. Everyone has high hopes for finishing top of the
league. 

TAG Rugby Results 

The rugby fixtures are in full flow, there has
been some exciting, close matches.

In our first away v Hempsted we lost 8:3 – the
score line didn’t reflect the close game. 

We were STARS as we beat Willow 6:2

We narrowly lost to Waterwells 10:9, this game
was very evenly matched and a lung buster in
the warm sun!

Our Kingsway match was a nail biting 6:3 loss.
 
All of the games have been extremely close
and entertaining. The progression in our skills,
teamwork and communication from the first
game has been outstanding.

We play Grange next and then head into the
playoffs

CALTON STARS

Sports Day 

We are looking forward to
welcoming you to our
annual sports day on

Thursday 11th July 2024. 

KS2 – 9:30pm – 11:30am
Reception/ KS1 – 1:00pm –

3:00pm 



Gloucester Academy Sports Festival

In April, several children across Key Stage 2 went along to Gloucester
Academy School to participate in a sports festival. The festival gave children
from several primary schools a chance to experience different types of
sports such as: bowls, curling and boccia.  

Students from Hartpury College were supporting the event and developing
their leadership skills. It was a non-competitive day, although the Calton
children were very talented at each of the games!

All the children received a certification for their participation. Theo and Ivy
received special commendation medals, for their progress in each sport.    



INCLUSION TEAM
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 We had a great time at Family Jigsaw this term. Family
Jigsaw is a 6 week program for parents and their children. 

The course is a great way of meeting others parents,
discussing the ups and downs of parenting and spending
time with your children. We will be running more of these
courses next academic year.

The children had a fantastic time doing craft activities, one
of their favourites was making fruit kebabs.

Mrs Smithson is also planning to run a 4 week parent course
to support your children with ASD or ASD traits.
Look out for more details coming soon.

New Parent Course
We are pleased to be running a new
course called ‘Time Out For Parents -
Children on the Autistic Spectrum’.

This is a four week course starting
on Thursday 13th June and will take
place from 9am-10.30 in the Onyx
building.

This course is designed to support
parents whose children have been
diagnosed with Autism or feel their
child maybe on the Autistic
spectrum.

Additional information about what
the course covers and the link to
join this course were sent out on
eSchools, on the 16th May 2024.

School & Playgroup Coffee
Morning will start after the
May half term, on Tuesday 4th
June 2024. They will run
weekly up until the end of the
academic year.  

Coffee mornings take place in
the Onyx Building, from 9 -
10.30am and are 

Parents, Carers & Toddlers are
all welc﻿ome!

Coffee Mornings





* The course is free if you are over 19 years old, have lived in the UK/ EU for 3 or more years, or have a valid Residence
Permit, and are one of the following: Unemployed or earning below £20,319.00 per year; Qualified below a Level 2 (less

than 5 GCSEs); Have mental health challenges, Have a learning difficulty or disability. 

Family
First Aid 

All attendees will be required to participate in the practical
learning activities within the session. This will involve, getting

on the floor to put someone in a recovery position and to
perform resuscitation using a defibrillator. 

At

Calton Primary School 

To book a place, please contact the school office. 

Wednesday 5th & Wednesday 12th June 2024 

9.00am – 12.00pm 







The Gloucester Rocks website has
everything you need to make this

Half Term a brilliant one!
We cover free things to do, local

events, places to visit, holiday clubs,
parks, walks and so much more. 

Everything you need in one place. 
Visit GloucesterRocks.co.uk

OR 

M A Y  2 0 2 4

www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk

We know how important holiday clubs are so
we have gathered all of the local clubs running
this half term to make things easy for you. 

Find the perfect club here

T H E  U L T I M A T E  G U I D E  F O R  F A M I L I E S  T O  F I N D
T H I N G S  T O  D O  I N  T H E  L O C A L  A R E A

Join hundreds of local parents following us on Social Media.
Just search Gloucester Rocks and like our page!

https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/
https://www.windsorrocks.co.uk/
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/guides/holiday-clubs-in-gloucester
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/guides/holiday-clubs-in-gloucester
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/guides/holiday-clubs-in-gloucester
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/guides/holiday-clubs-in-gloucester
https://www.gloucesterrocks.co.uk/guides/holiday-clubs-in-gloucester
https://www.facebook.com/cheltenhamrocks/
https://www.facebook.com/GloucesterRocks/


Did you know CFA have
their own Facebook
page, keeping you

updated on CFA events
taking place at school.

 Please follow us: Calton
Friends Association

CFA - Calton Friends Association

CFA are excited to share that every child in school had
the opportunity to take part in our new Mini Medics
program this week.

Mini Medics is a First Aid program designed especially
for children taught by trained paramedics. All children
will learn First Aid skills tailored to their age. This will
vary from knowing what telephone number to call in
an emergency to being able to help administer basic
first aid, right up to CPR. 

This is only possible due to your generosity during our
fundraising events throughout the year.

Thank you!

Ice Pop Sales
every Friday after school from 

14th June - 12th July 




